
IG 03/18/21 

Meeting opened at 18:02. 
 
Roll call - 
Ian K - Chairperson 
Mike P - H&I 
John R - Treasurer/Webmaster 
Chris J - 601 Men’s Group 
Brian B - Camel Men’s Group 
Alannah R - Secretary / YPG / NCCYPAA 
Jorie M - Ladies Night Out 
Paul E - 10:30 Group 
Paige M - 10am Ladies Group 
Tina - Tolerance 
Kit K - Kernersville Serenity 
Mark - 
Andrea R - Board of Trustees / Alt Secretary 
Wendy T - District 18 
 
 
 
Minutes from last meeting approved at 18:03. 
 
Reports: 
 
Treasurer - 
A good month! Thank you to all groups. 
$2792.30 Income 
$1260.52 Expenses 
$1531.88 Net income 
*see attached treasury report for more details on financial status of intergroup. 
Approved 18:07. 
 
H&I - Spoke with ARCA to put together a big book order. Plans this weekend to get over 
to bookstore to fill pamphlets. The meeting at Old Vineyard has had some successful 
Friday meetings. 
 
Accessibilities - SEE NEW BUSINESS 
 
Answering Service - Nothing new to report. 
 
CPC/PI - No report. 
 
Men’s/Women’s corrections - No report. 



 
Literature - We are out of Big Books. This will be short lived but we are getting an order 
placed. 
 
Website - No report on website, but the Meeting Guide app is due to go down for 
maintenance and will not work for a period of time. Intergroup does not remove 
meetings from the website unless a home group member specifically notes a change. 
Please let John know (johnr@w-saa.org) if there are any changes. 
 
District 17 - No one present. 
 
District 18 - District conference stuff is being forwarded around. Our district area has 
been asked to participate in the pre-conference policy agenda. 
 
District 19 - 
 
NCCYPAA - 
 
Old Business: 
 
501c3 update - With plenty of help from the IRS website and other members, we got all 
paperwork filed! The IRS site says not to check back for at least 30 days. All the 
paperwork to be reviewed are posted with a username and password on the website. 
We are required to have several documents available for review and they do have some 
members’ names, so a note to respect anonymity. 
The benefit of us being 501c3 is mainly that we are tax exempt and do not have to pay 
taxes. People can also benefit on their taxes by writing off donations. Also many 
companies, including PayPal which we use, offer lower fees for 501c3 companies. 
 
New Business: 
 

 We need to fill accessibilities position, so if you know anyone please send them 
our way! We will send out a little position summary. 

 We are also going to have a couple of board of trustee’s positions coming 
available. One from District 17 and 18. These positions do have to stay filled so 
we will be looking for people. 

 
UPCOMING EVENTS: 
 
Dancing event coming up, flier attached! 
 
Next meeting April 15th. 
 
Meeting adjourned at 18:35. 



 


